



THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF THE 59TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 28th May, 2014
AT THE ROCK SAILING AND WATERSKI CLUB
The following members of the Committee were present:




John Lokier


Honorary Chairman




Bob Davis


Honorary Treasurer

Phil Lokier


Honorary Secretary

David Cake, Sue Clayton, Kath Davis, Adam Gray, Pete Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, Geoff Honey, Tim Parkinson, Paul Winterflood, David Macfarland.
23 members of the Association also attended.
1.
Apologies for her absence had been received from Jan Colgate.
2.
The Minutes of the 58th AGM, which had previously been circulated to members, were approved. 
3.
Matters Arising:

Data relating to the Treasurer’s Report in the last AGM minutes (25/05/13) should read 2012 and not 2011 as stated.
4.
Chairman’s Report:
John Lokier welcomed and thanked everyone for attending.
John Lokier began his report by reporting the Open events since the last AGM:

· Bosham – 16 entries – won by Pete Hewitt

· Gravesend – 10 entries – won by Richard Twyman

· Poole – 13 entries – won by Andrew Clewer

Two committee meetings have taken place since the last AGM, one at Pete & Sally’s house and one at Poole YC.

The Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show held in March 2014 was again a huge success. Thanks were conveyed to Iain and Cassie for making the necessary arrangements and also to James Davis for the loan of his boat.

The latest boat Number 674 was built last year was here at Dayboat Week. 

The cost of the new Moulds have been paid for and the Treasurer has repaid two of the  loans made and a further two will be repaid next year in January 2015.

Members of the committee went to the Restronguet Sailing Club in Falmouth earlier this year with the hope of securing a new venue for Dayboat Week. Unfortunately, the club did not have the necessary facilities for our members so we have not made any further plans for that particular venue.

JL advised all members present of the date of the forthcoming Dayboat Open events for each club and also confirmed that Roy Davis was the new Class Captain at Poole Yacht Club.


Poole Yacht Club

26/27 July 2015


Gravesend Yacht Club
28/29 June 2015



Bosham Sailing Club

05 July 2015 

Plans are in the making to hold the 2015 Dayboat Week at Salcombe Yacht Club and a visit will be arranged by members of the committee to visit the club to discuss costs and moorings.

Tim Parkinson advised the members that he has moved the Website to a more suitable
site and it can be updated by anyone who has the required authority. TIM offered to assist anyone who would like to help maintain the website.
5.
Treasurer’s Report:
Bob Davis presented the Treasurer’s Report for the Year ended 31st December 2013. The Income and Expenditure Account showed income of £14,131.00 and Expenditure of £14,664.28 resulting in a loss of £533.28. Included in the Income was £4,500 received from members as loans towards paying for the hull moulds, but the expenditure included the final payment for the hull moulds of £7,693.12. 

The Balance Sheet shows a net deficit of £758.59 which is explained by the loan liabilities being greater than the funds on hand. Bob explained that this deficit would be cleared in future years by the normal income surplus of approximately £1,000 less 2 loan repayments of £500 each for the next 4 years. He reported that two loan repayments had been made in January 2014.

6.    
Propositions:



None received. Rules remain as they stand.
 
7.
Election of Officers and Committee:
The following had been nominated for membership of the Committee and were duly elected:
Honorary Chairman


John Lokier
Proposed by Iain Macpherson and seconded by Bob Davis

Honorary Treasurer


Bob Davis 
Honorary Secretary


Phil Lokier
Proposed by Judy Roberts and seconded by Pete Hewitt
Committee:  David Cake, Sue Clayton, Kath Davis, Adam Gray, Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, Geoff  Honey,  Tim Parkinson, Paul Winterflood, Anita Habgood, Alastaire Seaton, David Macfarlane.
John Lokier extended his thanks to Iain and Cassie MacPherson for all their hard work over the last year for organising the Rock Week and the 2014 Dinghy Exhibition even though they had retired from the committee.
8.
Election of Examiner:

Anita Habgood has agreed to continue as the Examiner for the Dayboat Association 
9.
AOB


Simon Philbrick attended the meeting to enquire about the format of Dayboat Week and asked if the following points could be addressed.

1) Could Dayboat Week be held outside of the school holidays.

2) The AGM meeting is always held in the mornings and it makes it difficult for people not taking part in the week to attend. Could the timing be changed.
3)  Could the Dayboat Fleet have a loan boat.

4)  Could there be more than one race a day (possibly 3) and reduce the Dayboat Week  to a 3 day event.

5) Simon suggested that the committee members have an advantage over the booking of accommodation due to their inside knowledge.
6) Simon suggested that the committee do not actively look for new venues for Dayboat Week. This was disputed by Pete Hewitt as we had been to two new venues in the last 5 years.

JL advised that we are already looking to book the event at Salcombe Yacht Club out of the school holidays. Peter Drake advised Simon and members present that as a result of this decision he would be unable to attend as his daughter is still at school.
Barry Colgate asked the committee if they would “Poll” the members to ask when they would prefer to hold the Dayboat Week. Kath Davis advised that this question had already been put to members in previous Dayboat Notes and no replies were received.

Nigel Young advised there was an email site that could be used to ask members this type of survey.
Peter Drake advised that he thought having 3 races a day was not what the ethos of the Dayboat Week was about as people entered to have a holiday as well as sailing.

Sue Clayton thought perhaps it would be better to compact all the races into a 3 day period.

Diane Parkinson suggested an opportunity series to allow crew members to helm in more races.

Adrian Weller (Bosham Sailing Club) suggested we ask members to stipulate exactly what they would like Dayboat Week to be through a survey.

A discussion followed and it was generally felt the association needs to find new venues, some members felt Poole Yacht Club was not particularly friendly and that Bosham Sailing Club could be a possible future venue.
It was suggested that the Association Fee of £15.00 could be raised to £20.00 but Bob Davis (Treasurer) advised we did not need to increase fees at the moment but if we need to start buying a “loan boat” it might be feasible to think about it then.

Richard cake advised all present that the Dayboat Builder, Chris Sommner had advised him that he had been offered the Cold Moulds for Smooth Boats. The Association members advised Richard that they believe the moulds have been destroyed.

It was agreed that the points raised by Simon and others would be discussed at the next committee meeting.

Peter Drake expressed his thanks to all the committee members for all their hard work putting together a very successful Dayboat Week.
10.
There being no other business, the Chairman declared the 59th Annual General Meeting closed.
…………………………….Chairman

            ……………………….Date

